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Subject: Behavioral Health Fee Schedule Posting Error 

The Oregon Health Authority (OHA) is communicating an error in posting the behavioral health fee 

schedule. The erroneous behavioral health fee schedule was posted for three days from Tuesday, April 28 

through Thursday, April 30, 2020.  

OHA intended to update the behavioral health fee schedule to increase the services reimbursable through 

telehealth. OHA does not intend reduce reimbursement for any services. The correct fee schedule was 

uploaded to the OHA web page on Thursday, April 30, 2020 and titled May 2020 Behavioral Health Fee 

Schedule. 

What should you do?  

Coordinated care organizations (CCOs) should honor the rates on the May 2020 fee schedule for the dates 

of April 28-30, 2020. The May 2020 fee schedule includes rates approved by legislature in the 2019 

session and implemented in October 2019.  

Fee-for-service providers should continue to bill as normal. MMIS is configured to reimburse at the ay 

2020 rates. 

Questions? 

If you have questions about OHA’s fee-for-service coverage of telephone/telemedicine services, contact 

Provider Services at 800-336-6016 or dmap.providerservices@dhsoha.state.or.us.  

If you have questions about CCO coverage of telephone/telemedicine services, contact the CCO.  
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